Pisnmgoeflly

SHIRE OPENING
HouRrs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL
MEETING

20 April 2022
Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Saturday - Monday

RANGER
CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE
COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

5 April 2022
19 April 2022

UprPcoMING EVENTS

YouTH WEEK HOLIDAY
PROGRAM
(11-15 APRIL 2022)

BLESSING OF THE
RoADs
(14 APRIL 2022)

our Shire News

PINGELLY COUNTRY COLLECTIVE#

The annual Pingelly Country Collective was held over the weekend. What a fabulous show we all
enjoyed! The weather held off allowing a superb day for fun and activities. This year was the second
year of Pingelly holding the Country Collective and we believe each year is only going to get better.
Unfortunately due to COVID 19, the Shears were cancelled and the event was on capacity re-
strictions but all in all, the Collective put on a fantastic show.

The Sheepdog trials joined us again for the second year and did not disappoint. Ten members from
community groups were encouraged to participate in the man vs dog challenge to earn some cash
for their club, this of course was a belly of laughs. With nine men and one female taking to the ring,
they were able to complete the course with 30 seconds to spare. Congratulations to Charissa Par-
sons on being a human shield and literally putting her body on the line to earn the money for their
nominated club.

The Pingelly Country Collective also welcomed the warm addition of the Woodchop this year with 10
events taking place over the day. The first event off the rank was the Novice underhand followed by
the “Sam Gardner Memorial”. The “Sam Gardner Memorial” was last held in Pingelly over 15 years,
it was great to hold it again after so many years. The Juniors followed this event and what a show
they put on with kids as young as 11 participating. The crowd gathered to see teams go head to
head in the cross cutting saw category which left everyone in awe of how fast the teams of two
could cut through a log. Thank you to C.D.A.A and Ed Taylor for organising the Pingelly Woodchop
and putting on a fantastic show.

A slice of Vintage attended the Collective with vintage cars, tractors, hand tools and engines all on
display for our visitors. What a fantastic collaboration of Aussie nostalgia. The Pingelly Country Col-
lective also had a huge array of stalls this year including community club tents, food vans, Art work,
clothing, candles, soaps, woodwork, you name it and we had it. Thank you to everyone who held a
stall with us this year, we look forward to seeing you next year.

The day was a hit and wouldn't be possible without the many people behind the scenes ensuring the

day works as smoothly as possible. Thanks must go to:

— Rhea Turton and the team at the PRACC— for the endless hours of organising the markets stalls
as well as ensuring the venue was in beautiful condition once again.

— Merv Beard and the PTG crew— the team worked extremely hard to mark out all the necessary
areas as well as setting up early Saturday morning.

—  Keith the maintenance Man— for donating the toilet and shower cubicles for the second year
running.

— The volunteers— many hands make light work and Pingelly is grateful to have so many volun-
teers who are so dedicated to their community.

— AND TO ALL OF YOU- whether it be stall holders, visitors, family, friends or you simply ended
up there on a whim. Each and every single person added so much value to this event and we
can’t wait to see what the next year holds.

If you would like to be involved next year or wish to keep up to date on the 2023 Pingelly Country

Collective. Please email ellen.cook@pingelly.wa.gov.au to express your interest.
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The Shire of Pingelly is pleased to introduce Zoe who has taken on the role of
Executive Management of Corporate Services. Zoe has worked in Local
Government for the last 8.5 years in Northam and is a country enthusiast. Zoe
enjoys the country life and currently lives on a 115 acre farm in Dale with her
partner, 10 dogs, sheep, geese, alpaca and partridge. Although born in
Yorkshire, Zoe came to Australia in 1992, and has loved being here ever since.
Zoe is thoroughly looking forward to being part of the Shire family and working
with the community here.

The Shire is enthused to have Zoe on board as she will a very valuable member
to add to our already incredible Shire team.
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The Shire of Pingelly has extended the restricted
burning period by two weeks. The period will now
cease on April 12 2022. Please be advised that
burning permits are still required until the end of
the restricted burning period.
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For more information please visit our Shire
Website/Facebook page or call the Shire Office on
(08) 9887 1066
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The Shire of Pingelly will be running a colouring in com-

The Shire of Pingelly wishes to petition for the upcoming festivities. The colouring in

inform the community that the We Are page can be downloaded from thg Shire’s Web5|te a.nd
) ) ) . Facebook page or collected from either the Shire Office

Shire Office will be closing early at ) o ) o
o ) or the Pingelly CRC. The competition will be split into 3

3pm this Friday April 8 2022. ) L )

We apologise for an categories for ages. The competition will close on
inconvenisncegthis mav cause Y Early Wednesday 13 April and the winners will be announced
y ' _- during the Blessing of the Roads ceremony on Thursday

April 14 2022 in Memorial Park. Winners will be con-
tacted via phone.
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Response guidelines as per our current charter.
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Em.ailz response Within? Working days For all eligible rate payers looking to claim the
ert'l.ng: response within 7 Yvorkmg day§ _ 2021/2022 rebate, you must have paid the outstanding
Queries made by phone or in person will be dealt with promptly or an rates amount less the rebate amount by 30 June 2022 to

appointment made to attain required information. be entitled




